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Session Summary Minutes – March 18, 2013

The new members examined and welcomed into our church on March 18 were:
	Clayton
	Boyd
	Kent 
	Delay
	Melanie
	Neil

	Whitley
	Boyd
	Katherine
	Gibson*
	Truman
	Oliver

	Eric
	Crouch
	Teddy
	Heely
	Rebecca
	Ulmer

	Jessica
	Crouch
	Emily 
	Mitchell
	Tom
	Ulmer

	Amy
	Delay
	Marie
	Murphy
	Mark
	Weaver*


             *Reactivated
After prayer, a quorum was noted with the following members present:
Carolyn Buzek, Wynter Benda, Karen Campo, Kelly Coffin, Jim Dille, Mike Fremaux, Ron Gates, Barbara Haga, Tiffany James, Jon Mann, Jeanne Perin, Cline Reasor, Jim Slaughter, Mike Smack, Lloyd Taliaferro, Eunice Whitehurst, Jim Gates, Valena Hoy, Jim Wood.

Guest
The Session welcomed our new Minister of Administration, Ken Miller, to the evening’s meeting.

Staying Focused on the Vision
A brief update concerning the Goals committees was given by Jim Gates, and copies of the minutes from four of the nine were distributed.

Treasurer’s Report – Cline Reasor
Cline began by showing a comparison chart between last year’s Revenue and Expenses. 

	
	February 2012
	February 2013
	% Change

	Revenue
	$385,882.18
	$353,962.76
	8% decrease

	Expenses
	$332,592.54
	$313,644.98
	6% decrease


· Preschool Update
Revenue for the preschool has increasingly fallen short of expenses since the 2008-2009 fiscal year. After Cline and members of the Preschool Committee explained the reasons and how Lucy Gates is turning the situation around, Lloyd presented the motion below: 

Motion: That Session approve the requirement that on a fiscal year basis from September 2013 forward, the Preschool will operate under a balanced budget. 
After a brief discussion, the motion passed unanimously.
· 2013 Stewardship Campaign Update
· Our 2013 projection is $1,570,550
· As of 3/14/13 we had $188,461.00 of outstanding pledges



Clerk Communications & Report
· Enduring Congregations Workshop – Offered by PEVA's Congregational Transformation Team for ALL PEVA PASTORS and LEADERS and held at FIRST PC, NORFOLK on SAT. APRIL 13 from 9 AM - 4 PM.  
· Copies of the 2012 Year-end Reports are in library.

A report on Fellowship of Presbyterians
Mike Fremaux, who attended this year’s Fellowship of Presbyterians (FOP) conference with Nigel Anderson, Valena Hoy, and Jim Wood, reported that the Evangelical Covenant Order (ECO) has organized into a denomination separate from the Presbyterian church. The FOP remains an affiliate organization that is designed to help churches stay in the PC(USA) denomination. To accomplish this, it provides for support and accountability among its member churches. Although FPC last year contributed $1,000 to officially be a member of the FOP, we overlooked the signing of the Fellowship of Presbyterian Covenant. 

Therefore, after some discussion, the motion below, which remedies the oversight, was passed unanimously.
Motion: Relying on the love and grace of God revealed in Jesus Christ, and the power of the Holy Spirit, we the Session of First Presbyterian Church will help our congregation to:
· Live in conformity with the Fellowship Covenant; 
· Receive, adopt and be bound by the essential tenets as published by the Fellowship; 
· Actively participate in networks of accountability with others in the Fellowship

Consent Agenda
This month’s Consent Agenda was approved, ordered by common consent.

Pastor’s Reports
Valena provided a brief background to the pastors’ recommendation that Dorothy Hood, the new Director of Small Groups, become a Parish Associate of FPC.  
Motion: To approve Rev. Dorothy Hood as a Parish Associate of First Presbyterian Norfolk, effective April 15, 2013.
Motion: To approve the Parish Associate Agreement between Rev. Dorothy Hood and First Presbyterian Church.
Both motions passed unanimously.				

New Business
Jim Wood introduced a proposal coming from the Urban Worship/Circle of Grace that worships in First Hall two Saturday evenings a month. They are requesting that they be allowed to use our preschool room #101 for child care and staff it with volunteers from their congregation.
Alicia Ear, a member of FPC, has initiated the request, will be one of the volunteers, and has offered to manage the implementation for a six month trial period. 
Jim assured Session members that all the Circle of Grace volunteers will be required to meet with Hunter Johnston and Alicia Ear for training and FPC Child Protection Policy education, as well as
successfully complete the FPC Background Check Form.
The following motion was offered:
Motion: That Session approve a six-month trial for Urban Worship/Circle of Grace to utilize our preschool room #101 for childcare during their bi-monthly services on Saturday evenings. 
Long Range Planning Update
Ron Gates addressed the issue of the Nursery renovation by beginning with a brief background:
· The former Pastoral suite was renovated to house the new nursery for use by the Preschool and childcare during worship.
· Even though the completed work passed all inspections, and even though it was utilized successfully for 2 years, the city Fire Marshall ordered the space closed last year.
· Consequently, the Preschool lost 4 classroom spaces.
The Long Range Planning Committee estimates that $250,000 is needed to satisfy the requirements of the Fire Marshall and return the space to full use. There is enough remaining in the line of credit that the church secured two years ago to allow for this to be added to the current amount of $200,000 for the chiller/boiler.
The following motion was presented and approved unanimously:
Motion: That Session empower the Long Range Planning Committee to draw on FPC’s existing line of credit for $250,000 to complete construction in the new nursery to meet the Fire Marshall’s requirements.

Personnel
Barbara Haga’s report consisted of updating Session members on the resignation of Tom Cooper and the recent hiring of Ken Miller.

Closing:
Adjournment was at 8:15pm, with Jim Slaughter closing the meeting in prayer.




_______________________________   		    __________________________________
           	 Jeanette Perin, Clerk 					 Rev.Jim Wood, Senior Pastor
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